March 26, 1973

Dear Mr. Mugar:

It is always a pleasure to receive
money, but when that money comes
from you, the pleasure is doubled.
You are the only pledgor who not
only does not complain that I have
sent a reminder, but gives with a
large smile and beautiful words.

I am sorry too that friends like
you have to live out of town and
we hardly have the occasion of en-
joying their company. I only hope
that with His Holiness' visit in
the near future, somewhere somehow
we will be able to get together.

I also have received your controller's
letter about the stocks.

Thank you for your past and present
generosities and nice gestures.

Kindest regards.

Sincerely,
Haik Kavookjian
HK:bp -

Mr. Stephen P. Mugar
29 Commonwealth Ave.
Boston, Mass., 02116



